

يجيب الطالب على ورقة الاسئلة

الامتحان في ست صفحات

Time:2:30 hours Total Marks (100) الامتحان التجريبي للصف الثاني عشر

الفصل الدراسي الثاني لعام 2019/2018

الفرع الشرعي والصناعي

وزارة التربية والتعليم العالى

دولة فلسطين

مديرية التربية والتعليم - خان يونس

التاريخ: 2019/ 4/ اسم الطالب:

Reading comprehension:

الشعبة:

(40 Marks)

Text Number One.

(20 points)

Read the text and answer the questions below:

A survey of 3000 workers in the UK has revealed the top ten dream jobs. Being 'dream' job a certain amount of fantasy is involved, but what is the reality behind the dream? we asked some professionals what doing these jobs was really like.

Airline pilot, James Hutchings: 'they didn't really make this the first choice, didn't they? I'm not sure my job is what people were thinking of . They probably wanted to be jet fighter pilots . the work isn't as exciting as people think. You don' see the world, just the insides of airports. There isn't much job security either. There are lots of ways you could lose your job. It suits me at the moment because I'm young and single, but wouldn't want to be still doing it in ten years' time.

TV and theatre actor, Jane Nicholson: There's nothing I'd rather do. The feeling you get is like nothing else , and it outweighs the many negatives, like the pressure, the stage fright and the long periods without work . Unless you're a big star, you never know where the next job is going to come from .

Pianist and singer, AminaKureishi: Almost anyone can become a musician, but the trick is to make a living from it . I meant , there are singers , there are good singers and there are successful singers , but they're three different things.

For most of us it's a life of late rights, long hours practicing and travelling from place to places, being paid just enough to put food on the table. The majority of professional musicians need other incomes, usually from teaching.

Charity worker, Ben Harper: I can understand why this work comes so high in the list. It's the job satisfaction, isn't it? A lot of people probably feel they'd rather do something to help others than work for a company making money for someone else.

But the thing is that for most charity workers. It's just an office job . Even non-profit organizations have to be run like businesses these days. The people at the top are paid well, but those lower down are often volunteers.

1. Answer the following questions:	(8 points)
1. What has the survey shown?	
2. Why does James' job suit him at present?	

3. What are the negatives of being theatre actor?			
,			
4. How do most musician see their jobs?			
a b			
cd			
2- Decide if the statements are True or false according to the t			points)
1- James is surprised that so many people want to be pilots.	True	False	
3- Some people who work for charities are not paid.	True	False	
4.Good singers and successful singers make the same living	True	False	
3-Complete the following sentences:		(4)	points)
1. James thinks that his work is not as exciting as people think beca	use		
ab			
c			
2. Anyone can become a musician, but			
4. What do the following pronouns refer to?			oints)
a. I (line 4) b.it (line 14)		(- p.	
Text Number Two. Read the text and find answers to the questions below:		(20 pc	

A number of airports in the Middle East have started implementing the ban on taking laptop computers into the airplane cabin on flights to the USA and the UK. A new directive from the USA and UK now requires electronic devices larger than a smartphone to be checked in to be stored in the hold of the aircraft. The US ban has affected airlines from eight Middle Eastern countries, while similar UK restrictions apply to six countries. Officials said the reason for the ban was that larger digital devices could contain explosives. They did not give any indication as to how long the ban would be in place. However, the Dubai-based Emirates airlines said it had received instructions to enforce it until at least October There has been mixed reaction to the ban. Airlines were unhappy about 14. There has been mixed reaction to the ban. Airline were unhappy about being given just 96 hours to comply with it or risk losing their license to fly into the USA. They are unsure whether or not to pass the financial burden of the additional step of security checks onto passengers. Some of the affected countries are questioning why the ban affects only Muslim-majority countries. Passengers, meanwhile, seem to accept it. Rakan Mohammed from Qatar said: "It's a rule. I follow the rules. The bigger problem for my family is the no smoking." Maryam Hassad from Dubai was more concerned about how to keep her children occupied on a long flight without their laptops.

A. Answer the questions:	(8 points)
1. Where do laptops now have to be stored?	
2. What did an official say larger digital devices could contain?	
3. How long did airlines have to enforce the ban?	
4. Who was Maryam Hassad worried about not having laptops on a flight?	
B. Decide whether each of the following is TRUE (T) or FALSE (F):	(4 points)
1. The UK's ban affects more countries than the USA's ban. T / F	
2. One passenger was more concerned about not being allowed to smoke. T / F C. What do each of the following pronoun / words refer to: 1. They (line 6)	(4 points)
D. Get words from the text which have the meaning of the following: 1.limitations: 2. response: 4. several:	(4 points)
<u>Vocabulary</u> (25 marks)	
A. Replace the underlined parts of the sentences below with words from the bo	x: (5 points)
psychology - point - amateur - currently - reveal 1-I am not going to this afternoon meeting. I don't see a purpose of it	
3-He is <u>now</u> working for an oil company, but is trying to get a different job	
5-The pictures were all taken by not professional photographers, but they were ver	y good.
B. Complete the sentences with words from the box:	5 points)
persevering - controversial - panic - image - optional 1. The basic model is quite cheap, but there are a lot of	ras.
3.A wave of swept through the crowd and people started running	
Her speech was punctuated with noisy interjections from the au	
5. Water, a symbol of life, recurs as an throughout her poems.	

C. Complete the sentences with words from the box:	(5 points)
sector - trial - vary - appeal - argum	ant
1. Parties on river-boats have lost their since one sank la	ast year killing thirty throe poorle
2 Let's shake hands and finish our	ast year kinnig tilirty-tillee people.
3-Let's give him a	e's good enough
4-Stopping distances for cars with the speed	d they are travelling at
5-Many scientists working for the government have left for the p	d they are travening at.
positions working for the government have tent for the p	mvate
D. Circle the correct answer.	(6 points)
1- There has been a cutback /takeover in government spending	this year.
2- Fire fighters usually wear special clothes when they are (on p	
3- Dr. Holiday was one of the co-founders /co-authors who wro	
4-The company has a large marketing/ marketing research dep working in it	
5- If you have job satisfaction /job security , your job is likely to 6. Teachers' work is hard and useful, but their salaries are low. I think	be permanent. they are overpaid /underpaid.
E. Complete the sentences with phrasal verbs from the box:	(4 points)
ran into - rule out - catch up - c	ama aayaas
1. The meeting was a good chance to w	rith my old friends.
2-My friend Hassan someone he used to	know at school the other day.
3- He some of his old love letters in his	
4- We would not the possibility of re-entering the	B2C market if conditions change.
Section One: Language [Language]	(25 marks)
Note: (Students have to answer all the questions in this section,	بحيب الطالب على أسئلة القسم الأول (
A: Complete the sentences with the correct tense of the verbs i	n brackets: (5 points)
1.I (know) Razan for five years and	we are close friends now
2.Rania (look) happy. She r	must have get good never
3-Steve (not play) football next Satur	day. He's hurt his leg.
4-Those girls(talk) for hour	
5-I phoned Ali last night but he didn't answer (not answer) me. Ob	
3: Rewrite the following using the words between brackets:	
.Why didn't you do your homework before leaving?	(5 points)
	(We asked them)
.Don't use the mobile while driving?	(He warned him against)

3. He didn't help the poor when he was rich. (He wishes)
4.Ahmad didn't do the homework . (He regrets)
5."It's not a good idea to give up control just to get your financial support." (Someone told him that)
C.Circle the correct answer: 1-How much(case - luggage) are you taking with you? 2-You (should have warned /should warn)about it. 3.He told me a really funny joke. We couldn't stop (to laugh-laughing).
4- The driver stopped (to fill / filling) the car with petrol. 5-My grandfather remembers (to live/ living) in Haifa before 1948. Section 2: (10) points Students have to answer ONLY two questions in this section:
الطلبة علي سؤالين فقط في هذا القسم 1-A) Complete the sentences with the correct tense of the verbs in brackets: (2 points) 1-There is a hole in the bottom of the boat. A lot of water is coming in through the hole. The boat(sink). 2- A: Have you seen Liz recently? B: No, but
2- We stayed atContinental Hotel inCairo. 3- Do you know if there's
2- A) Add question tags to the following questions. (2 points)
1. The student read the poem by heart,? 2. Sari lives in your town,? B) rewrite the sentences replacing the underlined part with causative structure. (3points) 1-Don't forget to take your jacket to the cleaner's before the wedding.
2-You should ask someone to check the figures before the end of the year. 3-Correct the sentences(there is one mistake in each sentence). (5points) 1- Would you like me to repeating the answer again?
2-You'd rather travel by bus, don't you?
3. They can try, but I'm sure they aren't succeeding this timewon't succeed 4-Her teachers seem satisfied about her progress

WRITING

(10 marks)

Choose ONE of the following topics:

1-Write about your favorite school subject. Including the following information.

What subjects you are learning at school this year. Which ones you like best and are most interested in.

Why you like the subject. How long you have been studying the subject.

Which subject you find most interesting. What you would like to do with the subject in the future.

OR:

- 2. You have received a letter from Mr James Peter, the production manager at Big Star Company in San Francisco, asking about the reasons for not receiving the payment for your recent order, which was delivered six weeks ago. Write a reply to the letter. In your reply:
 - 1. apologize for the problem
 - 2. give an explanation
 - 1. say what you have done to solve the problem

Note: Your name is Jone Smith, The general manager at the Giant company, London, 25 Pall Mall street. You ref is ES/001.
••••••
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

BEST WISHES!

English Language

الامتحان التجريبي للصف الثاني عشر

دولة فلسطين

Paper:-

الفصل الدراسي الثاني لعام 2019/2018

وزارة التربية والتعليم العالى

Time:2:30 hours

الفرع الشرعي والصناعي

مديرية التربية والتعليم - خان يونس

Total Marks (100)

الإجابة

/ /4 /2019

التاريخ:

Reading comprehension:

(40 Marks)

Text Number One.

(20 points)

Read the text and answer the questions below:

1. Answer the following questions:

(8 points)

1. What has the survey shown?

The top ten dream jobs.

2. Why does James' job suit him at present?

Because he is young and single

3. What are the negatives of being theatre actor?

<u>pressure..., ...stage fright ..., long periods without work . Unless you're a big star , you never know where the next job is going to come from .</u>

- 4. How do most musician see their jobs?
- a...a life of late nights..... b long hours practicing
- c travelling from place to places ...d... being paid just enough to put food on the table

2- Decide if the statements are True or false according to the text.

(6 points)

1- James is surprised that so many people want to be pilots.

True

False

3- Some people who work for charities are not paid.

True

False

4.Good singers and successful singers make the same living

True

False

3-Complete the following sentences:

(4 points)

- 1. James thinks that his work is not as exciting as people think because
- a. You don' see the world, just the insides of airports .b. There isn't much job security
- c. There are lots of ways you could lose your job.
- 2. Anyone can become a musician, but the trick is to make a living from it
- 4. What do the following pronouns refer to?

(2 points)

a. I (line 4) James Hutchings b.it (line 14)job(musicia	<u>n</u>)
Text Number Two. Read the text and find answers to the questions below:	(20 points)
A. Answer the questions:	(8 points)
1. Where do laptops now have to be stored?	
2. 4. What did an official say larger digital devices could contain?	
3. How long did airlines have to enforce the ban?96 hours.	
4. Who was Maryam Hassad worried about not having laptops on a flight?	
B. Decide whether each of the following is TRUE (T) or FALSE (F):	(4 points)
C. What do each of the following pronoun / words refer to: 1. They (line 6) Officials 2. my family (line 13) Rakan's family (line 13)	(4 points)
Vocabulary (25 marks)	
A. Replace the underlined parts of the sentences below with words from the	box: (5 points)
psychology - point - amateur - currently - reveal 1-Iam not going to this afternoon's meeting. I don't see a purpose of itpoint 2-These photographs show the effects of the chemical on the treesreve 3-He is now working for an oil company, but is trying to get a different job cut 4-Mr Tom is interested in the study of how the mind workspsychology 5-The pictures were all taken by not professional photographers, but they were wamateur	urrently
B. Complete the sentences with words from the box:	(5 points)
persevering - controversial - panic - image - optional 1. The basic model is quite cheap, but there are a lot ofoptional. 2. The education director is persevering in his attempt to obtain additional funding for the 3.A wave of panic swept through the crowd and people started running.	extras. e school.

4. Her controversial speech was punctuated with noisy interjections from the audience. 5. Water, a symbol of life, recurs as an image throughout her poems. C. Complete the sentences with words from the box: (5 points) sector - trial - vary - appeal - argument 1. Parties on river-boats have lost their appeal since one sank last year killing thirty-three people. 2-. Let's shake hands and finish our ... argument 3-1. Let's give him a ... trialchance to see if he's good enough. 4-Stopping distances for cars vary with the speed they are travelling at. 5. Many scientists working for the government have left for the private sector. D. Circle the correct answer. (6 points) 1- There has been a cutback /takeover in government spending this year. 2- Fire fighters usually wear special clothes when they are (on purpose / on duty). 3- Dr. Holiday was one of the co-founders /co-authors who wrote the report. 4-The company has a large marketing/marketing research department, with over 20 people working in it 5- If you have job satisfaction /job security, your job is likely to be permanent. 6. Teachers' work is hard and useful, but their salaries are low. I think they are overpaid /underpaid. E. Complete the sentences with phrasal verbs from the box: (4 points) ran into - rule out - catch up - came across 1. The meeting was a good chance to catch up with my old friends. 2-My friend Hassan ran into someone he used to know at school the other day. 3- He came across some of his old love letters in his wife's drawer. 4- We would not ..rule out.. the possibility of re-entering the B2C market if conditions change. Language (25 marks) Section One: (15 points) يجيب الطالب على أسئلة القسم الأول (Students have to answer all the questions in this section) A: Complete the sentences with the correct tense of the verbs in brackets: (5 points) 1.I have known (know) Razan for five years and we are close friends now. 2.Rania looks (look) happy. She must have got good news. 3-Steve isn't playing (not play) football next Saturday. He's hurt his leg. 4-Those girlshave been talking.....(talk) for hours. I wonder what they are up to. 5-I phoned Ali last night but he didn't answer (not answer) me. Obviously, he was sleeping (sleep). B: Rewrite the following using the words between brackets: (5 points) 1. Why didn't you do your homework before leaving? (We asked them) We asked them why they hadn't done their homework before leaving.

	2.Don't use the mobile while driving?	(He warned him against)
	He warned him against using the mobile while driving.	
	3. He didn't help the poor when he was rich. (He wishes)	
	He wishes he had helped the poor when he was rich.	
	4.Ahmad didn't do the homework . (He regrets)	
	He regrets not doing the homework.	
	5."It's not a good idea to give up control just to get your financial	I support." (Someone told him that)
	Someone told him that giving up control just to get his financial s	support wasn't a good idea.
	Someone told him that it wasn't a good idea to give up control jus	st to get his financial support.
	C.Circle the correct answer:	(5 points)
	1-How much(case - <u>luggage</u>) are you taking with you?	
l	2-You (should have warned /should warn)about it.	
	3.He told me a really funny joke. We couldn't stop (to laugh- laugh-	ughing).
	4- The driver stopped (to fill / filling) the car with petrol.	
	5-My grandfather remembers to live/ <u>living</u>) in Haifa before 194	18
	Section 2: (10) points Students have to answer ONLY two que	
	, so the second	حيب الطلبة على سؤ الين فقط في هذا القسم
	1-A) Complete the sentences with the correct tense of the verb	T
	1-There is a hole in the bottom of the boat. A lot of water is comir	og in through the hole
	The boatis going to sink(sink).	is in an ough the note.
	2- A: Have you seen Liz recently?	
	B: No, but we are meeting (we / meet) f	for lunch next week.
	B) Complete the sentences with (a / an / the or - (no article).	
	1- I'm not interested inthemusic that my friend	ds like.
	2- We stayed attheContinental Hotel in//	Cairo.
	3- Do you know if there's good hotel near here	e ?
	2-A) Add question tags to the following questions. (2	points)
	1. The student read the poem by heart,didn't he	?
	2. Sari lives in your town,doesn't he?	
	B) rewrite the sentences replacing the underlined part with cau	usative structure. (3points)
	1-Don't forget to take your jacket to the cleaner's before the wedding	ng.
	Don't forget to have your jacket cleaned / taken to the cleaner's.	
	2-You should ask someone to check the figures before the end of the	he year.
	You should have the figures checked.	
	3-Correct the sentences(there is one mistake in each sentence).	(5points)
	1 337 11 121	. to repeat
	2-You'd rather travel by bus, don't you?	.wouldn't you
	3. They can try, but I'm sure they aren't succeeding this time.	won't succeed
	4-Her teachers seem satisfied about her progresswith	
	5He doesn't have enough experiences for the job experi	ence
		25-54-77-55-60 VS.(125-75-76-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-75-

WRITING (10 marks)

Choose ONE of the following topics:

1-Write about your favorite school subject. Including the following information.

What subjects you are learning at school this year. Which ones you like best and are most interested in.

Why you like the subject. How long you have been studding the subject.

Which are of the subject you find most interesting. What you would like to do with the subject in the future.

OR

- 2. You have received a letter from Mr James Peter, the production manager at Big Star Company in San Francisco, asking about the reasons for not receiving the payment for your recent order, which was delivered six weeks ago. Write a reply to the letter. In your reply:
 - 1. apologize for the problem
 - 2. give an explanation

street . You ref is ES/001.

say what you have done to solve the problem
 Note: Your name is Jone Smith, The general manager at the Giant company, London, 25 Pall Mall

BEST WISHES!